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SE TARY*S NOTES

A chapter in the prolonged conflict between Llanelli Borough Council and
the conservation lobby seems now to be reaching a conclusion. The
revocation order of the deemed permissions to develop Pembrey Saltings,
issued by the Welsh Office, has now been confirmed. The discontinuance
order into the removal of the road and other works, however, is scheduled
to go to public ingQuiry in the NMew Year. Even at this late stage, surely
it would be better for both sides to get together informally to strive for
a mutually acceptable solution eg the establishment of a statutory Local
Nature Reserve to embrace the whole site. In this way further public money
and council official’s time would not be wasted and the wildlife may be
able to continue living in its rightful habitat, undisturbed.

Another burning issue is that of the Loughor Barrage proposal. It is not
generally realized that not only will there be profound changes to the
wildlife up-river of the barrage site but that its effect on tidal flow
and sedimentation will be felt at least Skm downstream, causing an
increased silting and Spartina problem down as far as Whitford Point. This
is almost bound to have a detrimental effect on the existing mud flats,
presently the principal feeding ground of thousands of waders, which, in
turn, will detract from the interest of the Wildfowl Trust refuge,
currently being established, partly funded by the Borough. As has so often
been the case in recent years, it is only after the increased research and
recording of the native flora and fauna, spurred on by the urgency of a
proposed development, that the realization of the importance to wildlife
of a particular site is established. Although the importance of the
Loughor Estuary and Burry Inlet was previously acknowleged, current work
not only endorses these views but has highlighted points of particular
importance and stimulated areas for further study.

The Machynys area is a third concern for members of the society. Despite
long-term assurances from the Borough Council that three remaining ponds,
remnants of the former dune-system of pre-industrial days, would be
safeguarded from development, one pond has recently been partially
filled-in to make way f0Or a new access road and the others are ear-marked
to suffer a similar fate. These pands are of great botanical and
ornithological importance, holding as they do, such locally rare, coastal
freshwater-wetland plants as Frogbit and Mare’s-tail and waterfowl
including Water-rail. Further assurances have been offered that new ponde
will be excavated within the proposed golf-course area which will be
developed to encourage their wild life interest but man-made habitat can
never totally replace that evolved naturally. Orne of the existing ponds is
notable as the only site in Carmarthenshire where Ivy-leaved Duckweed
grows, recorded here first by James Motley, the Swansea botanist, in about
1850. Are we to believe the authority’s promises this time or is this
species yet another to be exterminated by the developer?

It is very easy to knock the council in everything they attempt and it is
always the controversial issues that attract the most publicity. However,
a lot of good and imaginative development has been started in the borough
in the last few years. Congratulations are well deserved in these cases.
One such is the Llanelli Flower Festival which is now an established event
on the first weekend in September. Now more than just a flower show, it
has grown into family entertainment covering many aspects of country life.
The society will be represented again this year with its own stand in the
environment marqguee.

The programme, covering the society’s activities until March, is printed
on the back-cover of this newsletter. May I urge you to support as many
meetings as you can, a wide variety of subjects is offered and I am sure
¥ou will #ind something to interest vou. The next newsletter will
hopefully appear in early December, so i+ you have any comments,
contributions or articles for inclusion, please send them to me by
mid-November at the latest.

Richard Pryce, 2th August 198%9.



OF THE ANNUAL A EETING N 2t RUARY 1989, AT YWCA,
VICTORIA ROAD LLI.

PRESENT: T.S.Crosby (Chairman), R.D.Pryce (Secretary), Mrs.D.Hopkins
{Treasurer), and 13 members.

APOLOGIES: Mrs.0.Webb, Dr.R.Kemp, Messrs. Doug.Williams, I.K.Morgan,
R.Hunt, J.R.Ellis, Denys Williams and G.D.V.Williams.

The MINUTES of the 1988 Annual General Meeting were adopted.

MATTERS ARISING. There was vigorous discussion re the ongoing
developments at Pembrey Saltings and Mr.F.H.Webb outlined the Society’s
stance on the matter. The Chairman thanked Mr.Webb for his efforts on the
Society’'s behalf.

CHAIRMAN'S STATEMENT: The Chairman opened by giving a resumee of the
Society's involvement in current local issues including Pembrey Saltings,
the Loughor Barrage, and opencast mining. He stated the Society’'s ongoing
commitment to its reserves, particularly Ffrwd Fen and expressed gratitude
to Holly Tavlor of the Dyfed Wildlife Trust who supervised the recent
ditch clearance and pond creation works. He concluded by thanking the
officers and committee and the general body of members for their
continuing commitment and support.

SECRETARY'S REPORT. The secretary thanked the Chairman for his statement.
He then briefly described the Society’s activities in 1988 which had
included six indoor and seven outdoor meetings. Attendances had generally
been good, the worst being just five at Bishop's Fond in September. He
asked for suggestions from the floor for future speakers and field events.
The new format of the Newsletter had been well received and was a much
better advertisement for the Society than issues produced in previous
years. He went on to echo the Chairman’s remarks regarding the Society’s
involvement in proposed local developments. He then reminded members that
the Society still holds large stocks of car stickers and embroidered ties,
and tee-shirts, sweat-shirts and jumpers could be embroidered to order. In
conclusion, he echoed the Chairman in his thanks to all members of the
Society, whether active or just supportive.

TREASURER’S REPORT. The Statement of Accounts was received and adopted and
are presented below. The Society currently has about 120 members,
including fifteen honorary members. The membership total is, therefore,
about constant, although there is a degree of turnover of individuals,
resignations approximately equaling new recruits. Dr.P.A.Jones explained
the £10 payment to Dyfed Smallholders in respect of the stall in the
Flower Festival margquee. Mr.B.Voyle then invited the Society to set up its
stand in the environment tent, gratss, in 1989.

RESERVE WARDEN'S REPORTS :

UPPER LLIEDI RESERVOIR (M.H.Williams). Badger digging had been a problem
during the year and despite the culprits having been caught red-handed,
the police had yet to take any action. Nest-box breeding records for the
Upper Reservoir were 1 Nuthatch, 2 Fied Flycatcher (only nested for the
first time two years ago), 14 Blue Tit and 2 Great Tit, seven boxes were
vandalized. The Lower Reservoir had 4 Pied Flycatcher, 12 Blue Tit and 2
Great Tit. 45 nestboxes had been erected at a nearby farm and 4 Pied
Flycatcher, 17 Blue Tit and 2 Great Tit had occupied them. Mr.Williams
expressed concern that the hide roof was leaking and that the future of
the site is uncertain with the imminent privatisation of the water
industry.

STRADEY WOODS No report was available as the Hon.Warden was indisposed.
FACTORY ROAD, PEMBREY (F.H.Webb). The Bloody Cranesbill remains well
established and flowered well in 1988 despite competition with other
vegetation. Cowslips were seen earlier in the year but the Prostrate



Toadflax was not rediscovered. It was proposed to ask Llanelli Borough
Council staf#f to do fencing work, mowing and perhaps rake or harrow some
of the railway ballast to encourage the toadflax.

FFRWD FEN (F.H.Webb). The Management Committee met three times during the
year. The Marsh Pea continues to flourish. A grant of £1000 had been
received by Dyfed Wildlife Trust from British Coal Opencast via the World
Wildlife Fund in order to enlarge ditches and create open water. The work
had been supervised by Holly Taylor, the Trust's Conservation Officer and
Mallard and Teal had already been seen. Fencing and a gate was still
needed in the northern corner. Grazing had not been as intensive as had
been hoped but it was proposed to stipulate the minimum number of animals
on future grazing licences.

ELECTION OF OFFICERS AND COMMITTEE MEMBERS. The following were elected
unopposed: Officers: Mrs.I.M.Vaughan (Patron), I.K.Morgan (Chairman),
R.Hunt (Vice-Chairman), R.D.Pryce (Secretary), Mrs.D.Hopkins (Treasurer),
Committee members: Mrs.M.Williams, Mrs.E.Jones, Messrs.F.H.Webb,
F.A.Jones, A.Richardson, R.Oram, J.Ellis, D.H.Williams.

OTHER BUSINESS. Mr.B.Voyle brought to the attention of those present, the
Civic Trust’s involvement in Environment Week (22nd April to 1st May) and
its concentration on young people, Operation Eyesore, and the B.B.C.
Mature Writers Awards.

The meeting, having continued until 9.05pm, was closed leaving no time for
the scheduled talk

FINANCIAL ACCOUNT FOR THE YEAR FNDING 31.12.88

RECEIPTS PAYMENTS
Subscriptions 1988 106.50 Hire of Room - ¥.W.C.A. 33.00
it 1987 9,50 | Substription - CoEnbo & Habitat 21,75
7 1989 7,50 | Secretary's Honorarium 26.00
Donations 18.00 Tecturers' Cxpenses 10.00
Coffee Receipts 22,81 Stationery, Postage and Printing 13,24
Sale of Waste Paper 14,28 Insurance Premium 30.00
Llanelli Flower Festival (Sales) 6.80 interflora (S.N. Tallowin) 9.85
Bank Interest 16.98 Dyfed Smallholders
Bring and iy 42,35 [ (Llanelli Flower Festival) 10.00
Prizes - Bring and By 4.00
157.84
PSR | Excess Receipts over Payments 78.88
£236.72 ;
| i
[
Bank and cash at 31.12.87 670.17
Plus Excess Receiptrover Payments 78.88

Examined and Found Correct:

5

Rank and cash at 31.12 .88 Hon. Auditor

Hon. Treasurer CERATHY A R




Llle DEST Laptol recoras were Irom rPemprey Saltings, Z Hen Harriers
(a ringtail 21st & 22nd) and a male (22nd - C.J; G.J.D.) and a
Merlin (29th - J.R.E. et al). A Common Sandpiper was the the
Ashpits Pond area from 27th - D.M.P. and Green Sandpipers were

at Penclacwydd (T.R.) and Commissiocner's Bridge throughout the
month. A single Greenshank was at Salmon Scar Point on several
dates and 10 Black-tailed Godwits at Morfa Ferryside (29th - G.H.
et al). A fine adult winter Glaucous Gull was seen off Burry Port
Power Station (29th - C.J. et al). Single Guillemot and Razorbill
were noted off Salmon Scar (28th - R.O.H. and 29th J.R.E. et al
respectively).

A single short-eared Owl was seen at Penclacwydd (T.R.) and four
were at Machynys (29th - S.L.)., Single Kingfishers were recorded at
Commissioner's Bridge and the Ashpits Pond area.

The unseasonally mild weather was clearly appreciated by a Firecrest
At the Ffrwd (24th - I.X.M.), a Whinchat at Burry Port (24th - T.J.)
and a Chiffchaff at 0l1d Castle (29th - R.0.H. et al). A Snow Bunting
at Cefn Sidan from 30th (S.F.) and 24 Field Fares at Bevan's Pond,
Cydweli (22nd - G.J.D; C.J.) seemed almost out of "place in such
spring-like conditions. Other passerine records were Black

Redstart at Burry Port (21st) and Hooded Crow at Salmon Scar

(Z2nd — both G.J.D; Call. )

January

A Red-necked Grebe off Burry Port Power Station was a good county
record (15thH = S.L.}.

At Dryslwyn, the White-fronts increased to 120 by the middle of the
month, with 28 being seen at Penclacwydd (7th & 8th - T.R.).
Three Greylags were offshore from Burry Port Power Station (2Znd - F.B.J
















































